### City of Barrie

70 Collier Street (Box 400) Barrie, ON L4M 4T5



# Minutes - Final Town and Gown Committee

Tuesday, January 26, 2016

10:00 AM

Georgian Room

For consideration by the Finance and Corporate Services Committee of the City of Barrie on February 24, 2016.

The Town and Gown Committee met at 10:00 a.m. in the Georgian Room and the following were in attendance:

#### PRESENT:

Councillor, B. Ainsworth, Chair Barrie Police Service, M. Holden Community Member, S. Elliott Community Member, F. Ottaway East End Homeowners Association, J. Hanson East End Homeowners Association, C. Riepma.

#### STAFF:

Committee Support Clerk, J. Werth Supervisor of By-law Services, J. Forgrave Supervisor of By-law Services, R. Osborne.

#### ALSO PRESENT:

Georgian College, J. Labrie Georgian College, B. Muscat.

#### The Town and Gown Committee met and reports as follows:

## PRESENTATION REGARDING THE GEORGIAN COLLEGE BARRIE CAMPUS SPORTS FIELD

J. Labrie, Director, Physical Resources with Georgian College provided a slide presentation regarding the Georgian College Barrie Campus Sports Field. Mr. Labrie noted that the Georgian College Barrie Campus Sports Field will be located in the previous location of the M Building. He further noted that the Campus Sports Field will replace one baseball diamond.

He discussed slides concerning the following topics:

- An overview of a similar sports field located at Fleming College in Peterborough, Ontario;
- A map of the Georgian College Barrie Campus Sports Field outlining the following features:
  - The artificial turf;
  - Lines for football, rugby and soccer;
  - Electronic scoreboard;
  - Perimeter sports lighting;
  - Parking at the Sports Field;
  - Team bleachers and spectator seating; and
  - Washrooms and change rooms.

Members of the Committee asked a number of questions related to the information provided and received responses from the presenter.

Attachments:

Georgian College Sports Field Layout 20160126 pdf

#### **GENERAL UPDATES**

- R. Osborne, Supervisor of By-law Services provided a Departmental update on matters related to:
  - Failing to maintain property standards;
  - Operating a Boarding, Lodging or Rooming House (BLR) without a licence; and
  - Illegal basement apartments.

He noted that current By-law Services initiatives include the following:

- Responding to complaints regarding parking on residential front lawns;
- Processing two-unit housing registration requests;
- Processing licences for new Boarding, Lodging or Rooming (BLR) Houses; and
- Inspecting a residence damaged by an explosion to ensure clean up of the property meets By-law Services standards.
- J. Forgrave, Supervisor of By-law Services provided an update on departmental activities. He advised that effective January 1, 2016, there is a new lifetime registration process for pets. Mr. Forgrave noted that the fee for new registrations is \$50 and \$25 for pets previously licenced in 2015. Mr. Forgrave provided an update regarding overnight parking infractions on City streets during the winter months. He noted that the By-law Services Department has recently received complaints regarding snow removal including snow blowing onto City property and streets.

Sergeant Mark Holden, Barrie Police Service advised there were no issues to report regarding Georgian College students.

B. Muscat, Acting Dean of Students, Georgian College noted that construction of the Georgian College Barrie Campus Sports Field has commenced and that the Sports Field is expected to be operational the Summer/Fall of 2016.

The meeting adjourned at 11:02 a.m.

**CHAIRMAN** 

